

28 August 2017

Chief Executive's Office Level 1, Building 37 Auckland City Hospital PO Box 92189 Victoria Street West Auckland 1142

Phone: (09) 630-9943 ext 22342

Fax: (09) 375 3341

Email: ailsac@adhb.govt.nz

Destiny Wiringi

Email: fyi-request-6202-18366c35@requests.fyi.org.nz

Dear Destiny

Re Official Information Act Request – Number of patients admitted with mental health issues

I refer to your Official Information Act (OIA) request of 13 July 2017 for provision of certain information by Auckland District Health Board (Auckland DHB).

The statutory time limit for Auckland DHB to reply to that request was 10 August 2017 however we required clarification from you on the scope and content of your request, which I understand Rory Barton from DHB Shared Services has attempted to seek from you on behalf of the DHB. This has resulted in a new due date of 23 August 2017.

This letter is a notice pursuant to section 15A of the OIA that Auckland DHB will need to extend that time limit to 13 September 2017, being a reasonable period of additional time to comply with your request. This is because consultation is necessary to respond to and make a decision on your request, such that a proper response to the request cannot be made within the original time limit.

You have a right by way of a complaint to the Ombudsman under s28(3) of the OIA to seek an investigation and review of this decision.

Yours faithfully

Ailsa Claire, OBE Chief Executive